Minutes of the 13th Meeting of The town Council of Fountain Lake, Arkansas April 25, 2002

OLD BUSINESS

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Roy Hickman at 7:00 p.m. Kurt Belote gave the invocation. The minutes from March 28, 2002 were read by Mayor Hickman and approved. Mayor Hickman called roll and a quorum was found to be in attendance. There was no financial report due to the fact that Ivan was sick and not in attendance.

Each member of the council was given an updated copy of the city map. The cost of the maps was 205.00. Each member received a $24" \times 36"$ copy and an $11" \times 17"$ copy. The large maps are to be returned if the council member leaves office.

Jerry was called on to give a report on the roadwork on Old Stagecoach Road and Hillvale Garden Trail. Tim Jackson has acquired the proper bonds and is waiting to receive them. At that point, Tim will be prepared to start immediately. A contract will be written up and signed by Mayor Hickman, Jerry Wright, and Tim Jackson that will have the specifics of the job. Included in this contract will be the start date of the work and the number of days required to complete the work.

Jerry also reported on a visit he and Rick Quails made to an area needing repair on Bud McKinley Road. Several repair options were discussed and Tim Jackson is gathering pricing information. Mayor Hickman suggested gathering information and presenting it at the May meeting and the council agreed.

Tim Jackson will also look into mowing the right of ways of the roads a minimum of two (2) times over the course of the summer. It was suggested that other residents be asked to bid.

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Hickman read Resolution No. 2002-001. The resolution pertained to the conditions required for town acceptance as public streets and to be eligible for maintenance by the city of Fountain Lake. The resolution was approved as read by the town council.

After the reading of the resolution, a discussion was held involving JMC Lane. Houses are being built on the road for sale and one of the questions from the potential buyers is about road maintenance. Jerry Wright gave Mr. Edwards information on city specifications. Also discussed at this time were utility easements for this same road. The council told Mr. Edwards that the city would probably not accept the road at this time.

Mayor Hickman moved that the meeting be adjourned. Robert Duggan seconded the motion and it was approved. Meeting adjourned.

Ivan Lopes, Clerk/Recorder/Treasurer

Roy Hickman, Mayor